
 
 
To:  Comments 
        RIN 3064-AD35: Proposed FDIC Special Assessment 
 
March 23, 2009 
 
Robert E Feldman 
FDIC 
550 17th St NW 
Washington, DC  20429 
 
Dear Mr. Feldman: 
 
In my 38 years as a community banker, I have seen many changes in bank processes and in 
regulations. Most of these regulations were a result of some unscrupulous banks somewhere who 
took advantage of their customers through misinformation or sneaky tactics in which my bank 
would never participate. We willingly complied with each of these new requirements and endured 
the added cost of implementation for the greater good. 
 
 Now we are in times I’ve never seen before where our competitors, the mega-banks and other 
financial giants that are “too big to fail” (which, by the way, has been loudly warned against by our 
community bank associations for many years to no avail) have engaged in practices that have 
undermined the entire financial system of our country and abroad. Main street community banks 
have not engaged in the risk-taking, greedy practices that have put us in this precarious place, 
and yet, once again, we are called upon to shore up the insurance fund that is being decimated 
because of these competitors’ actions. And the 20 basis point assessment, in addition to 
increased premiums, will result in extraordinary stress to the earnings of every community bank.  
 
My bank has always been rated in the top community banks in the country because of our 
common-sense, conservative banking practices, and we are strongly capitalized because of this 
philosophy. Because of our reputation, we attract depositors and public funds, especially during 
uncertain economic times, because of their confidence in our bank. So we will be especially hard-
hit for the FDIC assessment which uses the deposit base to determine the assessment.   We are  
frustrated that the FDIC has chosen this way to increase the insurance fund.  The negative 
impact on our bank earnings will be significant, and we would urge you to consider other types of 
funding vehicles that can be accrued over a period of time.   
 
The “too big to fail” banks who caused the drain should be the ones to pay for this shortfall, and in 
the future a separate fund for those type banks should be instituted so that they pay for their 
systemic risk.  
 
Thank you for listening. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jan Weiberg, SVP & Cashier 
 
 


